SBMHA BOARD MEETING

DATE: Tuesday, February 25, 2014 7:30pm
LOCATION: Mildmay Medical Clinic Meeting Room
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	AGENDA TOPIC 
	RESPONSIBLE PERSON
	FOLLOW UP DATE
	COMPLETED

	
	
	
	
	

	1.0
	CALL TO ORDER
	
	
	

	
	Meeting was called to order at 7:40 pm by Troy.
	
	
	

	2.0
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
	
	
	

	
	-Motion to accept minutes as written was proposed by Sandy. Seconded by Debbie .

 Motioned carried.
	
	
	

	3.0
	MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	
	
	

	3.1
3.2

3.3

3.4
3.5
	Goalie Equipment – Debbie reported that Phil was unable to purchase goalie equipment to date.
Liability Insurance for the Food Booths - Troy brought a revised version of the agreement from the municipality regarding the concession booth rental and the statement of need for liability insurance – “the municipality will not be responsible for personal injury or damage, or for loss or theft of property belonging to the Lessee, its staff or volunteers.  The Lessee will provide their party liability insurance in the amount of $2 million for the concession booth operations and name the Municipality of South Bruce as an additional insured.”     Discussion around “other” users of the booth (e.g. broomball) if SBMHA is covering the liability.   Doug said the quotes regarding insurance rates are relatively equivalent.    CMR Insurance and McDonagh were 2 companies he spoke to and the committee decided to go with CMR.  
 Police Check Letters- letters are in the mail boxes at the arena, Debbie to supply Doug with email addresses of the coach’s 

Team Nick Name Contest – Debbie has posters ready to go up in the arenas
 A discussion will be held prior to the AGM by the SBMHA Executive regarding the maximum number of exhibition games a team can book per season. Changes will be proposed at the AGM to alter the SBMHA Order of Operations in regards to this if applicable.
	Doug/Troy
Debbie/Doug

Debbie
	AGM


	

	4.0
	COMMUNICATION REPORTS
	
	
	

	4.1
4.2

4.3

4.4

4.5

4.6

4.7

4.8

4.9
	-Referee in Chief (John Turnbull/Debbie Jefferson) – No concerns or reports from John.   It was mentioned that there is still confusion regarding referees for the Tyke teams.    Debbie is going to address the request for game officials for two of our own tyke teams.  Debbie will also speak with John Turnbull again to clarify the regulations regarding game officials for teams below Novice.
-OMHA Contact (Jane Tolton) – Respect In Sport (RIS) Parent Program – Jane has letter, memo and links ready to go to website and coaches and completed the course herself.   She has forwarded a request for HCR errors (e.g. spelling of player’s name, birth date errors) to be corrected before sending it out to parents but she has not received any feedback to date.   Jane will move ahead with sending the information out to the membership.
-OWHA Contact (Ryan Kreager) – Atom Girls are in 5th place (top 2 teams advance);  Pee Wee Girls are in 1st place (top 2 advance);  Bantam Girls are in 4th (top 2 advance); Midget girls are in 5th (top 3 teams advance) .    Coaches have asked about posting playoff information on our website.   Ryan suggested having the OMHA and OWHA contacts involved in reviews with the coaches committee.   Debbie had made this suggestion last meeting.
Paying the refs for the girl’s play-downs - Nancy and Maddy will have money set aside either at the booth or they will give money to the coaches to pay for the refs. 
-Technical Director (Debbie Jefferson) – Debbie has reviewed the OMHA website with regards to clinics and workshops for team officials in order to gather ideas for next season.
-Ice Manager (Carl Kennedy)- Carl reported that the ice usage appears to be going well despite some feedback regarding more ice times for teams in one arena versus the other plus comments regarding the effect on booth activity when one arena is busier than another.   Comments:  odd number of teams within a division, ice time restrictions due to “other users”.
Carl received an email from Julie Farrell, Interim, Recreation and Facilities Manager stating that the municipality is planning to shut the ice plant down in Teeswater as of March 16.   SBMHA can submit a formal request to the Recreation Advisory Committee if we are not comfortable with the shutdown.   Council has the final say.   Carl stated that SBMHA has received this notice but not any of the “other users”.    A discussion was held about whether to make a formal request to cancel the shutdown and the consensus was to not proceed with that.
-Registrar  (Sandy Montgomery) – Question about registration process and suggesting we start to put some plans in place for next season.   Asked to put on agenda for next meeting.
-Website Administrator (Carrie Girdler)- No report.
-Local League Convenor (Shawn Jones) – No report.
-Rep/AE Convenor (Phil Stroeder) – No report.
	Debbie
Jane

Carrie


	
	

	5.0
	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	
	

	5.1
5.2

5.3

5.4

5.5

5.6

5.6

5.7


	-Coaches Committee (Debbie Jefferson) – Will be organizing a meeting as soon as things settle down in terms of playoffs/playdowns.   She will also be addressing coach evaluations.
-Equipment Management Committee (Debbie Jefferson) – A smaller size (atom/pee wee) blocker and glove for $65.00 is available for purchase.    Ryan Kreager made a motion that Debbie be allowed to purchase the equipment if it is felt to be in good condition.   Doug seconded the motion.   All in favour and motion carried.
 -Fund Raising Committee (Heather Collins) – No report.
-Booth Committee (Heather Collins) – No report.
-Nomination Committee (Nancy Berwick) – No report. 
-Discipline Committee (Ryan Martin) – No report.
-Risk Management Committee (Doug Ireland) -  Reviewed the insurance policy for the booth.  Doug said that the fryer in Teeswater is done.    It was suggested that the municipality should be approached with regards to purchasing a fryer for the booth versus the SBMHA.   
Concerns brought forth regarding people entering the arena through the back door.   The contract appears to indicate that is the responsibility of SBMHA (“the user”) to monitor that.   Carl will contact Julie Farrell tomorrow with regards to this concern.     Suggestion that folks be assigned to take admission at the back doors.   Doug will look after this.
-Tournament Committee (Doug Ireland) – PeeWee LL/Novice LL Tournament held on Feb 1&2, 2014 went well.   One team backed out the morning of the tournament and the committee decided to refund $200.00 of their $450.00 entry fee.

	Debbie
Debbie

Carl/Doug
	 
	

	6.0
	TREASURER’S REPORT (Donna Ruetz)
	
	
	

	
	Donna handed out a statement of revenues and expenditures as of January 31/2014.     Donna noted that the gate receipts are approximate as well as the booth proceeds.    The statement shows Revenue of $152 892 and Expenditures of $105 203.  Donna reviewed the statement.
	
	
	

	7.0
	NEW BUSINESS
	
	
	

	7.1
7.2
7.4

7.5

	 Alcohol Policy   - some discussion around the policy, Carl Kennedy will go to a user group meeting on SBMHA’s behalf on March 10th in Mildmay.
Pucks – Nancy asked if there could be a case of pucks purchased.   Debbie will doThat.

AGM public notice – Debbie reminded the committee that the membership have to have notice of the AGM 35 days prior to the meeting.    Put on agenda for next meeting.

Motion by Doug/seconded by Sandy, that the Ice Manager has the authority to seek out available ice at other venues if ice is not available in our own Municipality, for the current season playoff games. Carried

	Carl
Debbie

Carrie
	
	

	8.0
	ADJOURNMENT/NEXT MEETING
	
	
	

	
	Ryan Kreager, motion to adjourn, seconded by Carl. Carried

Next meeting will be on Tuesday, March 18th  7:30pm, at the Teeswater Arena Meeting Room.  Carrie to call to book room. 
	Carrie
	
	


